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March’s General Meeting
Wednesday, March 20
                                              6:30 pm

McChesney Room, Schenectady Library

Topic:  Sexual misconduct against female enlistees
                  Film:  THE INVISIBLE WAR

                                 An Award Winning Film
"AAUW Stands with Survivors of Military Sexual Abuse”
On January 23, the House Armed Services Committee on the widespread sexual misconduct at Lackland Air Force Base in San Antonio, Texas, where all members of the Air Force attend basic training. AAUW Board of Directors member Kathy Braeman and Program Manager Holly Kearl tried to attend the hearing, but most of the seats were reserved for members of the military, so they had to watch it on television from an overflow room.
Kearl wrote a blog about the hearing that focused on how the Air Force said they did not talk with the survivors who had come forward before they made recommendations for improvement. How can they hope to fix a crime without talking to survivors of that crime? Her post led to an an invitation to speak about the military sexual assault survivors who are participating in the LAF-supported lawsuits.

Bring friends and family to view this important film.
	   Mark Your 

Tuesday, March 5 and 12
  Bethesda House

  Crafts 1 pm

Wednesday, March 6
  Board Meeting, 6:45 pm

  Glenville Public Library

Thursday, March 7
  LWV Education Forum

  "Will Public Schools Survive 

    and does it matter?"
  Price Chopper Community Room, 7 pm

Friday, March 8
  International Women’s Day

  Celebration Dinner, 

  Maxine Borom’s home, 6-8 pm.

Saturday, March 9

  Things of My Very Own

  Literacy Program

  Proctor's Theater, 10 am- 1 pm

Friday, March 15
  Registration Deadline

  AAUW NY Convention (April 25-28)

  High Peaks Resort, Lake Placid

  Registration Available at AAUW-nys.org
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Calendar
Wednesday, April 3

   Board meeting, 6:45 pm

   Niskayuna Town Hall

Wednesday, March 20
   General Meeting, 6:30 pm

   McChesney Room, Sch'dy Library

   Film and Discussion:  THE INVISIBLE WAR

   Nominated for an Academy Award

Wednesday, April 3

   Board meeting, 6:45 pm

   Niskayuna Town Hall

Friday, April 5

   AAUW-NYS Convention

   Late registration ends

Wednesday, April 17

  General Meeting, 7:00 pm

  Project Have Hope- location TBA
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                            CO-PRESIDENTS’ MESSAGE
The snow is coming down fast and furiously!  We will have a real winter this year.
It’s time to think of  activities coming up in the next few months.

The 2013 State Convention will be held at High Peaks in Lake Placid the weekend of April 26-28.  The theme will be ‘Focus on the Future:  Reaching for High Peaks.’    During the weekend the program will focus on student members, public policy, college/university relations, community support for the aging and life balance.  All members are invited to attend and partake of the workshops and inspiring speakers.  You may register on line at http://aauw-nys.org.  Please let us know if you will be attending so that we may coordinate travel and hotel accommodations.

On Thursday, March 7, we are co-sponsoring a forum with several community groups.  This forum entitled “Will Public Schools Survive and Does It Matter?” will be held at 7 pm. at the Price Chopper Community Room on Eastern Parkway.  It should be an informative talk on the impact of today’s fiscal problems on schools in Schenectady County.

At our March meeting, we are hosting a screening of The Invisible War, an award-winning documentary about military sexual assault that features several LAF-supported plaintiffs.  A short discussion will follow the movie. Hope to see you there.

Looking forward to April, our branch will sponsor a practice SAT exam for local high school students.  We will be asking for volunteers to help us that day.  This will also serve as a fund raiser for EOF.

The women of Bethesda House look forward to our monthly visits.  The core group is happy to have some of you from Varied Interests work with the women in March.  Volunteers are still needed –. You don’t have to be creative, just willing to talk and listen .  Consider giving up a few hours on the 1st or 2nd Tuesday of the month for this ongoing Community Project.

Our Quilt group is very busy.  Over the past few years they have provided over 60 quilts to the pediatric unit at Pathways Nursing and Rehabilitation Center in Niskayuna.  In addition, this Study and Interest Group donated a quilt last June to Camp Wiawaka for their “Women Warriors” retreat for women who have served in Iran and Afghanistan.  They are now working on a quilt for the summer of 2013.     Arlene Maranville and Bobbi Richardson



INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY CELEBRATED ON MARCH 8

International Women’s Day (IWD) is celebrated every year on March 8.  Its historical roots go back to the early 1900’s during a period of rapid industrial development and a growing population.  For instance, in 1908, women became increasingly vocal regarding their rights to shorter working hours, better pay, and the right to vote.  In the United States, 15,000 women marched in New York City protesting the unfair treatment of women.

The international conference of working women was held in Copenhagen in 1910.  Clara Zetkin proposed that every year in all countries a day should be established to honor women.  Based on the recommendation of this conference, IWD was celebrated for the first time in Austria, Denmark, Germany, and Switzerland on March 19. It was during this time frame that the tragic Triangle Fire occurred in New York City drawing attention to the plight of working women.

Russian women observed their first international day in February 1913.  This was just prior to World War 1. Thousands of women campaigned against the war and expressed the need for solidarity among all women. In 1917, Russian women began a “bread and peace” strike to mark the death of two million Russian soldiers who died during the war (international women’s day.com).

From 1918 to 1999, International Women’s Day became a global event and was observed in both developing and developed countries across the world. “For many years, the United Nations has held an annual IWD conference to coordinate international efforts for women’s rights and participation in social, political, and economic processes. Nineteen seventy- five was designated as International Women’s Year by the United Nations.” (international women’s day.com)  Since 1975, women’s organizations and countries around the world have recognized March 8 as the official day. In the United States, March is recognized as Women’s History Month

Women are still considered second class citizens in many countries, and they are deprived of their basic human rights. When we celebrate this important event, it is important to remember these brave women who are fighting for a basic education, the right to express themselves, and the right to be protected against terrible crimes of violence.
Linda Rizzo
Membership
The Every Member Survey appeared in the Winter 2013 issue of Outlook {this is also available online).  Help shape AAUW’s programs and ideas by responding to the survey by April 2.  It only takes about ten minutes to complete the survey.

Please encourage friends, family, and acquaintances to join you at one of our informative and outstanding programs.  In March the film THE INVISIBLE WAR  will be shown at SCCC.  This documentary about sexual assault in the military won the 2012 Sundance Film Festival Audience Award.  AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund is financially supporting the plaintiffs in their effort to end sexual assault in the military.

From now through March 15, the dues are discounted 50% to $39 for all three levels.  If someone joins at an AAUW event during this period, National discounts are an additional 50% bringing the final total for National, State, and Branch membership to $26.50.   A new member joining after March 15 and paying a full year’s dues will be entitled to membership until June 2014.

If you will send us names and addresses of anyone interested in learning more about AAUW, we will gladly send them informational packets.

Thank you,
Gerri Pinkerton and Pam Haller


                          Educational Opportunities Fund (EOF)

In 2012 AAUW awarded 4.3 million dollars in fellowships and grants to support 239 women at various stages in their careers, research projects, and programs promoting education and equality for women and girls. These special funds—EOF-- help women gain access to educational and economic opportunities and break through barriers so that all women have a fair chance to succeed.

The Schenectady Branch contributed a total of $1,854 to EOF in 2012.  Many thanks to all the members who generously gave of their time, talents, household items, plants, and cash to support the branch fundraising activities this past year; i.e., the garage sale, plant sale, and purse sale.  In addition to those contributions, the board is appreciative of the many individual financial contributions that were directed to EOF. These combined contributions continue to demonstrate our commitment to support the investment in educational opportunities for women and girls around the globe for current and future generations.  Ann Hicks



LWV Education Forum
The League of Women Voters is co-sponsoring with other Schenectady organizations including our Branch an Education Forum entitled "Will Public Schools Survive and Does it Matter?" that will be held on Thursday, March 7, 2013, at 7PM at the Price Chopper Community Center on Eastern Parkway in Schenectady. 

Participants on the panel include John Yagielski, retired Interim Superintendent of Schenectady City School District, who will outline the problem of funding for public education.

Bob Fiorini, President of the Duanesburg Central School District Board of Education; Rosemarie Jaquith, co-president of the Niskayuan PTO Council; and Oriana Miles, student at Schenectady High School, will talk about the programs in their schools that are endangered by budget cuts

Deborah Bush-Suflita, Communications Specialist of Capital Region Board of Cooperative Educational Services (BOCES), will finish the program with tips on how to organize a grassroots campaign. We will brainstorm ideas on how to mobilize our communities, and conclude with a letter-writing campaign directed at state legislators. We hope you will consider attending this worthwhile forum. 
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            Come Celebrate at our Pot Luck Dinner!
Friday, March 8, 2013
6:00 pm – 8:00 pm 
Hostess: Maxine Borom

Guest Speaker: Sue Johnson, Director

Seeds for Peace International
Saratoga Springs, NY

After our delicious meal, Sue will share with us the great work to combat

hunger being done by Seeds for Peace.

We’ll happily accept any donations to further the work of

Seeds for Peace

******************************************************************

RSVP to Elise Russo by March 4

2174 Lynnwood Dr. Niskayuna, marusso@aol.com or 393-2470
Plan to bring a dish to share (appetizer, salad, entrée, dessert)

Remember: this is International Women’s Day; make something exotic! 

Name:


Address:


Email: ___________________________  Phone


I plan to bring 


More details, including directions to Maxine’s home, to follow

To find out more about the history of International Women’s Day click on http://www.internationalwomensday.com/about.asp#.USjctutNb0A
Elise Russo

A VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY

Things of My Very Own is again holding its literacy program on Saturday, March 9th from 10am 

until 1pm. at Proctor's Theater. Many of you volunteered at this event last year and helped young people 

write a book of their very own. It was a fulfilling experience.

If you are interested in volunteering at this event, please contact Rayn Boncie at rboncie@tomvo.org.
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Study and Interest Group Meetings for March 2013
If you’re interested in attending a meeting, contact the leader.

Book Exchange I
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Leader:  Dottie Potochnik (399-3854) 


No regular meetings

Niskayuna Book Exchange

Leader:  Ellie Rowland (370-1958)


No regular meetings

Couples Gourmet
Leader:  Kay Stancyzk (583-6904)

March 8, 2013, 7 pm

Theme:  Irish Cooking

C    
Co-Hostesses:  Pat Terry and Jack Mendini

Diverse Topics
Leader:  Gail Karl  (393-7957)

March 18, 2013
Program:  Travel in New Zealand

Presenter:  Ellie Rowland

Hostesss:  Robin Eddy

Location:  1222 Hempstead Road, Niskayuna
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Co-Hostess:  Judy Farrell

Modern Literature
Co-Leaders:  Joan Amell (399-4709) and

                      Andrea Versaci (370-1450)
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March  11, 2013, 7:30 pm

Book:  Unbroken by Laura Hellenbrand
Reviewer:  Dottie Potochnick

Hostess:  Dottie Potochnick

Location:   10 Woodhaven Drive, Scotia

Co-hostess:  Susie Leon

Mah Jongg

Leader:  Robin Eddy (346-1683)

March 11, 2013, 1:30 pm
Hostess:  Jackie Mendini

Location:  5 Durham Court, Niskayuna 

March 25, 2013, 1:30 pm
Hostess:  Dottie Potochnick

Location:  105 Woodhaven Drive, Scotia

New members welcome.


Quilting 

Leader:  Gerri  Pinkerton (346-4560)
March 26, 2013, 7 p.m.

Program:  Speaker

Hostess:  Toni Walsh

Location:  113 Alexander Avenue, Scotia

Science Topics
Leader:  Winnie Balz (372-3663)

February 4, 2013, 7:30 pm

Program:  Zoonosis

Presenter:  Julie Burgess

Hostess:  Ellie Rowland

Location:  1249 Sandra Lane, Niskayuna

Scotia-Glenville, Burnt Hills Varied Interests

Co-Leaders:  Winnie Balz 372-3663)
March 4, 2013, 1:00 pm

Program:  Laser Safety

Pesenter:  Nancy Walden

Hostess: Emily Hart (374-3229)

Location:  2159 Rankin Road, Niskayuna

Serendipity

Leader:  Jennie Pennington (372-7503)

Sunday, March 10, 3:00

These Shining Lives

Curtain Call Theatre
210 Old Loudon Road, Latham
PROPOSED NEW STUDY & INTEREST GROUPS
You are welcome to any/all suggestion. Some ideas are:

 Singles Gourmet for single members interested in cooking and gathering to share.

Art History for people who love studying painting.


Interested?  Contact Karen Huggins:

khuggins@nycap.rr.com
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                VISIONS


Schenectady Branch Newsletter


                   AAUW
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prior to publication.
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Find your AAUW answers on our updated website!
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AAUW's Mission


AAUW Advances Equity for women through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research.


AAUW's Vision


AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.


AAUW's Promise


By joining AAUW, you belong to a community that breaks through educational and educational barriers to so that all women have a fair chance.


In Principle and in Practice AAUW Values and seeks diverse membership.  There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability or class.
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